
 

 

Prayer and Praise 

• Praise the Lord that 

we were able to sell 

our old pick-up and  

buy a new-to-us 4X4.  

• Joanna Johnston from 

Allegheny Wesleyan 

College has joined us 

for a six-week intern-

ship. We praise God 

for dedicated young 

people like her who are 

willing to serve cross-

culturally. Please pray 

that her time in 

Lesotho will be benefi-

cial and that God will 

help and protect her. 

• Kaitlyn finished her first 

in-person semester at 

Hobe Sound Bible 

College and is home 

with us. Praise God! 

• Pray for Stephanie and 

her children’s ministry 

team as they hold VBSs 

in six churches in June 

and July. 

• Praise God for a 

successful Africa 85 trip 

to Cote D’Ivoire and 

Togo. Please pray for 

upcoming trips to 

Rwanda, Cameroon, 

and Zambia. 

• Please join us in 

praying that God will 

provide the needed 

money to complete the 

second Eternal 

Foundations rental 

home. 
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Highlights 

We arrived back in Africa on the 12th of April. It has been a busy few months 

catching up and moving forward with ministry. Here are a few highlights. 

Thank you so much to everyone who prayed and gave 

towards the purchase of the new vehicle!   

At the beginning of May Glenn made a 

trip to Cote D’Ivoire (Ivory Coast) and 

Togo. Last year Africa 85 (africa85.org) 

went to Ghana to train pastors to use 

Shepherds Global Classroom (SGC). Two 

Ghanaian pastors who attended this 

training, Rev. John Adams Ankamah and 

Rev. Emmanuel Sarfo, realized their pastor 

friends in Togo and Cote D’Ivoire would 

also benefit from using SGC, and they 

organized this trip. Glenn and these two 

pastors held seminars in Abidjan and 

Aptakama, and pastors from these cities are 

now starting Bible schools there. We were 

pleased that a pastor from Benin was also 

able to attend. He is working with a 

ministerial fellowship in his country to begin 

training pastors there. 

God answered so many prayers for us 

by providing a Toyota Land Cruiser double-

cab pickup for mission use in Lesotho. 

These vehicles have a reputation in Africa 

for be ing the 

strongest , most 

reliable 4X4 and will 

be key to HIM’s 

ministry in rural parts of Lesotho. For those 

who like the details, it is a 2020 with a 4.2L 

normally-aspirated diesel engine. The 

vehicle is very old-school with no computer 

and easy to repair about anywhere in Africa. 

This vehicle is replacing the 1996 

Toyota Hilux that has served us so faithfully 

since 2003. With 320,000 hard miles on its 

odometer, it has passed its prime. 

Neverthe less 

Glenn was a 

tiny bit sad to 

see it go. You 

can check our 

blog (address on other side) to see this 

truck hard at work a few years ago. 

We want to say a BIG thank you to 

everyone who has given towards this need! 

Know that your generosity will result in the 

gospel and the message of holiness going to 

hard-to-reach places for years to come. 

We also want to praise God for how 

He clearly guided us through the whole 

process of finding and buying the new truck 

as well as selling the old one. We have seen 

His hand and providence in so many ways 

and are so grateful to Him! 

Rev. Ankamah and 

Rev. and Mrs. Sarfo 

Drs. Nestor and Ida 

Lia are working with 

other pastors to start a Bible school in 

Cote D’Ivoire. 

Forty-eight pastors attended  

the seminar in Aptakame, Togo. 



Your prayers and financial support make our ministry in Africa possible. Thank you! 

This year Sister Itumeleng planned a Reach4Life training seminar for the church and is 

hoping to have another one later this year. Twenty-one young people came for the train-

ing and were inspired to reach other young people with the gospel. It is the winter school 

holidays here, so Stephanie is helping the children’s workers at each church hold VBSs.  

They have reached more than 120 children at the first two places, and have four more 

planned before school starts again in August.   
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Kids have 

enjoyed the 

“Dress the 

Teacher” 

contest at 

the VBSs.   

 

Kaitlyn is study-

ing education 

and cross-

cultural ministry 

at Hobe Sound 

Bible College. 

The highlight of 

her first in-

person semester 

was a mis-

sion trip 

to Arizo-

na. They 

got to 

visit the 

Grand 

Canyon.   

Kristell is finishing up her first year of 

high school and also did grade six violin 

this year. Recently she attended a 

Reach4Life youth discipleship training 

seminar and has been helping with the 

classes at 

church.  She 

and her friend 

Limpho made 

a chocolate 

cake that we 

all really en-

joyed! 

 

 

Caleb is finished with fourth grade and 

did very well on his first grade guitar 

exam at the Ladybird Music Academy. 

He enjoyed a good snowball fight dur-

ing a recent snow storm. (It is winter 

now in Lesotho.) 

We need $15,000 to finish the second Eternal Foundations 

home. Rent from this house will help pastors in South Africa 

reach more people with the gospel. We are hoping to have this 

house ready to rent by early 2025. We would appreciate your 

prayers. If you are interested in giving, scan the QR code or mark 

donations “Eternal 

Foundations” and send 

them to the support 

address on the left. 

The Reach4Life  

training  seminar 

Joana has been a blessing! 

God Is Able! 


